

# St. Gluvias Parish Council.

**CLERK. Sue Thomas. 1 Argal View, Treverva, Penryn, Cornwall.**

**TR10 9BL. Tel 01326 340576 email [Suethomas05@aol.com](mailto:Suethomas05@aol.com)**

**Website; [www.stgluviasparishcouncil.co.uk](http://www.stgluviasparishcouncil.co.uk)**

**Minutes of the meeting held 14<sup>th</sup> August 2017 at the Community Hall, Ponsanooth.**

**103/17 Present were; The Chairman Cllr. Mrs. Ferris, The Vice Chairman Cllr. Mrs. Williams, Cllr. Mr5s. Manetta, Cllr. C. Trewern Cllr. M. Beckett, and Cllr. B. Inns. also present was Cornwall Councillor Mr. P. Williams.**

**Members of the public were Mr. David Ackroyd and Mr. John Parker, both from Lower Treluswell.**

**104/17 Apologies for absence;**

**It is with sadness the Chairman has received a letter from Cllr. Colin Smith, who due to his ill health, feels he cannot commit fully to the Pariah Council.**

**The Chairman wished it to be minuted, that she and the Council thanked Mr Smith for everything he has done in his time on the Council and for the community as a whole, he will be missed from meeting.**

**Apologies were received from Cllr. Daly who is on holiday. And from Cllr Carlyon who is also on holiday.**

**105/17 there were no declarations of interests.**

**106/17 Public participation;**

**Mr. David Ackroyd addressed the Council regarding 'swales' which delay surface water on the roundabout at Treluswell, holding it before it eventually goes down the main drain. He explained that these swales should be protected from heavy vehicles. Mr. Ackroyd also raised concerns over the suggested**

**Penvale student village application – more houses means more water and there is insufficient drainage now.**

**The Council also voiced the same concerns.**

**Mr. Parker spoke along the same lines, and had concerns that Cornwall Council may not have considered the pinch point at Lower Treluswell where the roundabout swale water will meet the Lower Treluswell swale, this is not coping at present, will it cope in the future.**

**Mr Parker brought to the attention of the Council his concerns following the presentation by CAD re the suggested Penvale village. Mr Parker said the need to report the topical survey and publish it online is very important – CAD had promised to start this the day after the presentation – to date Mr. Parker can find nothing online and Ms Jones from CAD knew nothing about it.**

**Mr. Parker and the Council had raised relevant points and queries but as yet there has been no response to these either. CAD had not delivered on their promises, which raised concerns of trust.**

**Mr. Ackroyd also pointed out that the photographic ‘evidence’ CAD had produced as to impact and views, was totally taken from the wrong position and angle and did not represent the true impact on the area.**

**The Chairman thanked Mr. Ackroyd and Mr. Parker and they left the meeting.**

**107/17 To sign as a true and correct record the minutes of the meeting held July 10<sup>th</sup> 2017.**

**Proposed by Cllr. Manetta, seconded by Cllr. Inns. the vote was unanimous**

**108/17 Reports;**

**Cornwall Councillor Peter Williams, confirmed that despite rumors that the uni were not going ahead with the student accommodation on campus, this was incorrect, the uni are seeking funding elsewhere, therefore it will be delayed not**

**cancelled, however it appears there is great support for the suggested planning for accommodation on Kernick at the back of Asda.**

**Cllr. Williams reported that the 'scrap yard' at Lower Treluswell confirmed Enforcement had done a final inspection and if the vehicles etc are not removed there will be court proceedings.**

**There was a problem of a fence being moved and rubbish dumped at Stickenbridge layby, Cormac have viewed and the residents given 7 days to clear or Cormac will remove it and they will be invoiced.**

**There is a caravan parked at Stickenbridge Mr White from Enforcement is dealing.**

**Work progressing at the roundabout and Cllr. Williams will check again with the garage owners that their business has not suffered.**

**The question as to who owns and will maintain the grass verges, was raised, Councillor Williams to confirm.**

**109/17 A letter of support has been done for the Ponsanooth Community Theatre, supporting their endeavours and sent to Ms. Firminger.**

**110/17 PA17/06473 Mr. Sandercock. The Council had no objections.**

**111/17 PA17/06467 Mr. Bromley. The Council objected to this application on the following observations;  
The suggested three storey high buildings would be totally out of keeping, out of character, overbearing and over massing.**

**112/17 PA17/06971 Mr. Kearsley.**



**The Council had no objections as long as neighbours are happy with the application.**

**9pm Cllr. Mrs. Williams left the meeting.**

**113/17 Authorisation of payments due;**

**S Thomas reimbursements Post 16.45, Mileage 24.40, Stationery 1.40, Plusnet 54.00, Office allowance 60.00 Total £156.25**

**S Carlyon £160.00**

**HMRC £16.98**

**Hall Hire £22.00**

**SWALEC £85.32**

**Proposed by Cllr. Beckett seconded by Cllr Trewern the vote was unanimous.**

**The meeting closed at 10pm.**